Motion resolved by Council at its meeting on 30 March 2011:

"Council acknowledges the trend towards increased numbers of gated communities within the City necessitating entry codes to access and leave.

Council recognises the practical difficulties this creates for delivery of mail and other communications. Council therefore requests that give consideration to having a standard planning condition for such developments such that, unless the design makes it impossible, post boxes accessible from the exterior of the property will automatically be installed"